INDUSTRY ADVISORY BOARD 

Florida International University

School of Computer Science

Board Meeting Actions and Summary

December 9th, 2005
Ultimate Software Group

Weston FL
Board Member Attendance:

Dr. Hanafy Meleis, Vice-Chair, CEO Trendium, Inc.

Jaime Borras, VP and Technology Director, Motorola iDEN Subscriber Group, Plantation, FL

Dr. Roy Gerber, VP & CTO, Ultimate Software Inc., Sunrise, FL

John Nygard III, CIO, Lennar Corp., Miami, FL (By Phone)
Pete Martinez, VP Business Consulting Services and Sr. Location Executive IBM SFL
Daisy Santana, Program Director, Industry Solutions -- Software Group, IBM

FIU Representation:

Dr. Yi Deng, Dean and Professor, School of Computing and Information Sciences (SCIS)
Steven Luis, Assoc. Dir. For IT and Business Relations (SCIS)
Board Guest:
Ms. Linda Miller, Sr. VP for Marketing, Ultimate Software
Summary of Board Actions

1. Board Membership: 8/19/05: The Board has identified 8 companies to pursue for Board membership. The Board has set as a goal to have 15 total members. FIU will work with Mr. Braun to further communicate (via letter/phone) with non-active board members and potential members we would ask to join. Board members are encouraged to participate in the recruitment process. 12/9/05: Nick Bowen/IBM and Armando Garcia/IBM withdraw from the Board. Pete Martinez is added. Board members agree to pursue 4 additional members. Dr. Meleis will contact Citrix. Pete Martinez will contact Telefonica. Mr. Braun has made initial contact with Global Crossing, requires follow-up. FIU will continue discussions with PBS&J. 

Board Action: 12/9/05 Open, pending updates

2. FL Governor Discussion: 8/19/05: Mr. Braun has requested Dr. Deng investigate the cost of a study to better understand IT employment attraction and retention issues in South Florida. The study will be used as a basis for a discussion with Florida’s Governor, Mr. Braun, Board members and Dr. Maidique/FIU. 12/9/05: The cost for the IT employment study request by Mr. Braun is $60K. The Board defers this item to Mr. Braun for further discussion.

Board Action: 12/09/05 Opened, pending feedback.
3. IT Industry Scholarship Fund: 12/9/06: The Board agreed to review a proposal by Dr. Deng to develop an industry-based funding mechanism for student scholarships to attract high quality students. Dr. Deng will develop the proposal and distribute to Board members as soon as possible. A conference call should be scheduled thereafter to discuss the proposal. 

Board Action: 12/09/05 Open, pending materials
Summary of Closed Actions

4. Industry Center: 8/19/05: The Board supports the new direction for boot-strapping funding for an industry center by creating an “umbrella” of research projects that members can fund and/or pursue funding joint funding from Federal agencies.  The Board requests to be informed with progress in this area. 12/9/05: The school and Board members are having ongoing discussions regarding joint projects and funding opportunities. The LA Grid Program is the outcome of conversations with IBM. The school will update Board members going forward. Board Action: 12/09/05 Closed 
5. Marketing: 8/19/05: The Board requests that the school develop marketing materials to promote FIU, the school and its accomplishments. The Board suggests that this effort occur jointly with member companies with the goal of producing joint press releases. Mr. Braun offers the assistance of his staff for developing marketing and communications strategy. Mr. Braun felt that the marketing materials would be useful for recruiting new board members as well. Mr. Borras has also offered marketing assistance. Dr. Prasad is hiring a publications/publicity staff member. Mr. Braun suggests that the three of these staff members meet to coordinate marketing efforts. The timing for this effort will depend on the resolution of the reorganization. 12/09/05: Ms. Santana offers assistance with marketing effort. School is working on new marketing materials and will follow-up with companies reporting progress as requested.
6. Board Action: 12/09/05 Closed 
7. NSF Award: 8/19/05: Mr. Braun requests that if NSF awards the School with the BPC grant, the school should prepare joint press releases to promote the award to the community. 12/9/05: Grant was denied. Reviewer’s comments were positive. School to reapply in Spring ’06. School will update Board on progress.
8. Board Action: 12/09/05 Closed 
9. LA Grid: 8/19/05: The Board expresses approval of the LA Grid initiative, a partnership between IBM, FIU and other universities. The Board asks to be kept informed of the activity. 12/9/05: Pete Martinez provides Board with overview of the LA Grid Program. School will update Board on progress.
10. Board Action: 12/09/05 Closed 
11. Board Action Procedures: 12/9/05: The Board discussed several procedural mechanisms to process action items with the goal of closing action items out expeditiously. These procedures are:
a. Once attending Board members, those present at the current meeting, decide to close an item it no longer needs to be discussed. 

b. If an action plan is put in place for a Board action item, the item should be closed. The party taking responsibility for the action plan should report to the Board periodically on the outcomes of the plan. 

c. It is sufficient for action to be taken on any agenda item by the attending Board members. 
d. Actions items accepted by the Board should establish a time limit with the understanding that action should be taken within that time or should be closed.
e. The school will implement these procedures at upcoming meetings.

12. Board Action: 12/09/05 Closed 
Board Meeting Summary

1. The Board met at Ultimate Software in Weston.

2. The meeting was called to order at 5:25pm and was adjourned at 7:54pm.

3. Ms. Linda Miller/Ultimate Software Sr. VP Marketing gave a presentation on the host company's market status, strategy and execution.

4. Mr. Pete Martinez/IBM VP and Sr. Location Exec. Gave a presentation on the LA Grid program research and education collaboration with FIU, Univ. Miami, Barcelona Supercomputing Center, Tech de Monterrey, and University of Puerto Rico at Mayguez. 

5. Dr. Deng gave the Board an update on accomplishments since the Aug. meeting and discussed goals for 2006.

6. The Board reviewed action items as follows:

1. The School and Board members continue to discuss joint projects and funding opportunities. One outcome of these conversations is the LA Grid program effort which is being developed by IBM, FIU and other Universities.

2. The School and Board members continue to pursue new membership. Mr. Braun has contacted Global Crossing regarding replacement membership. Dr. Meleis will contact Citrix. Pete Martinez will contact Telephonica. FIU is working with PBSJ. 

3. The cost for the IT employment study requested by Mr. Braun is $60K. The Board defers this items to Mr. Braun for further discussion.

4. The School is working on new marketing materials and will contact member companies for their participation in the development of these materials. 

5. The NSF BPC grant was denied funding by the agency. FIU will continue to submit additional grants in partnership with member companies.

7. The Board submitted the following new action items:

1. The Board agreed to review a proposal by Dr. Deng to develop an industry-based funding mechanism for student scholarships to attract high quality students. A conference call will be scheduled once members have had a chance to review the proposal and give feedback.

2. The Board discussed several procedural mechanisms to process action items with the goal of closing action items out expeditiously. 
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